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A grower question: So we are controlling the Asian Citrus Psyllid, but are we doing it well 

enough? 
 

Irey, M.1, Gast, T.2, and Hou, H.1 
 

1United States Sugar Corporation, Clewiston, FL 
2Southern Gardens Citrus, Clewiston, FL 
 
Since Huanglongbing (HLB) was first found in Florida, growers have recognized the importance 
of controlling the Asian citrus psyllid (ACP) that vectors the disease.   ACP management 
programs have been developed and applied over large acreages, yet in many instances, the 
incidence of the disease continues to increase.   When asked, the growers invariably report that 
they are controlling ACP and it is obvious that the control programs are reducing the level of 
ACP in the groves.  However there is an outstanding question as to whether the levels of ACP 
are being reduced enough to limit the spread of HLB.  In most cases, growers have not 
implemented ACP scouting programs so the level of infestation is based on rough grove surveys 
and feelings.  Even if scouting programs are in place, there are no established data-based 
thresholds to trigger additional applications of pesticides resulting in a “chasing” approach where 
applications are made after an infestation is found.  Southern Gardens has had an ACP and HLB 
scouting program in place for many years.  By comparing the annual ACP levels to resulting 
HLB infection succeeding years, it may be possible to elucidate thresholds and then design ACP 
control programs that effectively limit the spread of HLB.  Data will be presented for three years 
of ACP scouting and four years of HLB scouting in an attempt to show the level of control that 
must be achieved in order to limit the spread of HLB.  The bottom line is that control thresholds 
are very low and the level of ACP control that must be achieved in order to limit spread HLB is 
much lower than most growers realize. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  




